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December 2008


1   6:30 pm Supper Club


1   7:30 pm Stated Meeting


2   6:00 pm 3rd Degree at West Salem


8   5:00 pm Practice Night


8   6:00 pm 2nd Degree at Mt. Vernon


11 7:00 pm #1 District School at Bridgeport


15 6:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting


15 7:30 pm Stated Meeting


20 6:00 am Breakfast Fundraiser at West Salem


20 6:30 pm 1st Annual Yule Ball & Banquet














NOTES OF INTEREST


**  Wives are welcome to attend Supper Club


**  � HYPERLINK "http://www.mastermason.com/fairfield/index.html" ��www.mastermason.com/fairfield/index.html� The official website of Fairfield Lodge # 206


**  Deadline for December Newsletter Submissions: December 25





SICKNESS OR DISTRESS


Fortunately, there is no new sickness or distress that we are aware of.     





DID YOU KNOW?





Blue: This is emphatically the color of Freemasonry. It is the appropriate tincture of the Ancient Craft Degrees. It is to the Freemason a symbol of universal friendship and benevolence, because, as it is the color of the vault of heaven, which embraces and covers the whole globe, we are thus reminded that in the breast of every brother these virtues should be equally as extensive. It is therefore the only color, except white, which should be used in a Master's Lodge for decorations.





Excerpt from 


An Encyclopedia of Freemasonry


By Albert G. Mackey, M. D. 33rd Degree





�





“Leadership is intangible, and therefore no weapon ever designed can replace it.” – Brother Omar N. Bradley, General








SOCIAL COMMITTEE


Greetings Brethren,


	We had a nice play put on by the Valley of Danville Scottish Rite, “December’s Rose.”  I want to give a special thanks to Brother Dan Kinsolving for putting on a fine meal.  Everyone enjoyed it.  


Don’t forget to circle your calendar for December 20th Yule Ball put on by Fairfield Masonic Lodge #206.  For more information, contact Worshipful Brother Jason Kinsolving regarding ticket sales which will be $25.00.  The meal will be provided by the Elks and the music will be provided by Brother Stan Garner.   


              		Fraternally,


	              		Freddie Vaughan, Jr.


	              		Marshal





FROM THE EAST





	Greetings Brethren, and welcome to the December edition of our newsletter. Before discussing what is coming up in this month, I would like to extend my gratitude to the Scottish Rite Valley of Danville. These brethren came down and put on a wonderful performance for us. I doubt that anyone there wasn’t touched in some way by this beautiful play, which was masterfully executed. If you happened to miss it, I would personally recommend that you go see it whenever it is next performed.


	With that being said, it is time to look forward. This month, in addition to our excellent Supper Club program, we will have a good deal of degree work going on, and two special events. The first is a fundraiser at the Christmas Parade on December 6th. The second is a formal ball and banquet.


	The 1st Annual Yule Ball and Banquet of Fairfield Lodge #206 will be held at the Fairfield Elks on December 20th at 6:30 PM. The evening will start with a fine meal provided by the Elks, followed by a short awards ceremony and brief comments, concluding with a formal ball, with music provided courtesy of Brother Stan Garner. The cost of tickets will be $25 each. To purchase tickets, call one of the officers of the lodge. Brethren, I hope that you and your ladies can join us as we wrap up the 2008 Masonic year in style, and welcome in the new one. 


	And in that spirit, let me just say that this has indeed been a busy and productive year for our lodge. Brethren, I would like to thank you for the opportunity you have given me to serve as your Worshipful Master this past year, and to make my own humble contribution to Freemasonry. Hopefully, our lodge will continue to grow and progress. If I could wish anything for those who shall follow me, it would be that each of them might be a far better Master than I have been; and that someday, one of them, might be able to mold this lodge into what it can be. Once again, thank you.     





Fraternally Yours, 


			Jason Kinsolving


			Worshipful Master        








SECRETARY’S REPORT





The Masonic Apron.  


	There is no one of the symbols of Speculative Masonry more important in its teachings or more interesting in its history than the lambskin, or white leather apron.  Its lessons commence at an early period in the Mason’s progress, and it is impressed upon his memory as a gift which he receives, the first symbol which is explained to him, and the first tangible evidence which he possesses of his admission into the Fraternity.  Whatever may be his future advancement is the royal art into whatsoever deeper arcane his devotion to the mystic Institution or his thirst for knowledge may subsequently lead him, with the lambskin apron, his first gift, he never parts.  Changing perhaps its form and its decorations and conveying, at each step, some new but still beatuful allusion, its substance is still there, and it continues to claim the honored title by which it was first made known to him, on the night of his initiation as the badge of a Mason.  					


Fraternally,


				Delman Bradshaw


				Secretary        





FROM THE WEST





Greetings Brethren,


	I would like to thank all the brothers who cooked the Thanksgiving meal.  It takes a lot of time and money to put that on.  And thanks to all that showed up for the meal.  It always looks good to see the Lodge family come together.  Hope to see you at the next one. 			





				Fraternally Yours,


				Shawn Wells


 				Senior Warden











FROM THE SOUTH





Greetings from the South,


	We have had four first degrees since our last newsletter and I would to thank all of those who helped prepare the food for these events. I would also like to give special thanks to Brother Dan Kinsolving for preparing the wonderful meal for the cast of December's Rose. I hear that the Scottish Rite Valley of Danville members were very appreciative and impressed. We have several members awaiting their second degree. Make sure to attend to help these new brothers in their journey and enjoy a good meal too. HAPPY THANKSGIVING!								


Fraternally Yours,


				Sheldon Bunting


				Junior Warden





FROM THE EDITOR


Greetings Fellow Brethren,


	This month has gone by really fast.  There have been a lot of things happen in the month of November.  We had been busy selling fruit.  By the time you read this, the fruit sale will be just about over.  The sales have been a little slow because money has been a little slow for people but we did the best we could.  I want to express my appreciation to all those who helped sell fruit this year for the Lodge.  


	We have done some fine degree work this month at the Lodge and we have some fine young brothers coming in.  


	The Valley of Danville Scottish Rite put on the play, “December’s Rose,” and it was enjoyable.  For those of you who could not attend you missed a fine evening.  Perhaps you may be able to catch it some other time.  We appreciate the group that came down and put it on for us.  


	Be sure that you all participate in the fund raiser put on by the Lodge and chaired by Joe Pearce at the Christmas Parade.  


	Once again we want to bring your attention to the new ramp put in a month ago and the fine job Lowell Tullis has done putting up the rails.  They look very nice.  


	We will be having a December Lodge Ball.  Further details are found elsewhere in this newsletter.  Treat your ladies to an enjoyable evening.  We need to get behind the fund raisers and family events the Lodge puts on.  That is the privilege of belonging to the Masonic Lodge.  


	As always, we are in need of financial supporters for the newsletter.  Anyone who enjoys the newsletter and would like to see it continue, please contribute what you can.  


	I would like to take this opportunity to say with a lot of pride that our Worshipful Master has recently received the Most Excellent Master Medal from the Grand Royal Arch Chapter of Illinois for dedication and hard work in Capitular Masonry in the State of Illinois.  Congratulations Worshipful Brother Jason Kinsolving.


               Fraternally Yours,


			Dan Kinsolving, Editor





I See You've Traveled Some��Wherever you may chance to be;�wherever you may roam:�far away in foreign lands�or just at Home, Sweet Home;�It always gives you pleasure,�it makes your heart strings hum�just to hear the words of cheer -�"I see you've traveled some."��When you get the brother's greeting�and he takes you by the hand,�it thrills you with a feeling�you cannot understand.�You feel that bond of brotherhood;�that tie that's sure to come�when you hear him say in a friendly way,�"I see you've traveled some."��And if you are a stranger�in a strange land, all alone�If fate has left you stranded,�dead broke and far from home,�if a stranger stops and takes your hand,�it thrills you - makes you dumb,�when he says with a grip of fellowship,�"I see you've traveled some."��And when your final summons comes�to take a last long trip.�Adorned with Lambskin Apron white�and gems of fellowship.�The Tiler at the Golden Gate�with square and rule and plumb�will size up your deeds and say "Walk in,�I see you've traveled some."


(author unknown)











POINT OF INTEREST





FUNDRAISER COMMITTEE & SUPPER CLUB





Hello from your Fund Raising Committee Chairman!


	Deadline for our fruit sales is December 1.  Our sales are a little lower than we would like them to be.  If you need any fruit for the holidays, let me know.  The fruit will be in around the middle of December.  


	Our next supper club is Monday, December 1, 2008.  Brother Bryan Williams is head chef.  As always, we eat at 6:30.  Cost of the meal is $7.00 per person and your guests are welcome!  


	We will be selling vegetable soup, chili, and pork burgers at the Christmas Parade on December 6, 2008.  We will start serving around 4:00 pm.  Please come eat and help support us.  


											Fraternally Yours,


              Worshipful Brother


Joe Pearce        





NEWSLETTER SUPPORTERS


Dan Kinsolving       Jason Kinsolving      Jonah Kinsolving           Jake Kinsolving      Brad Koehler    	Floyd Harris


Supper Club            Joe’s Body Shop      Stephen Cox                  Jerry & Sue Withrow





January 2008


2   6:30 pm Candlelight 2nd Degree at Sumner


5   5:00 pm Clean Up


5   6:30 pm Supper Club


5   7:30 pm Stated Meeting


12 5:00 pm Practice Night


19 6:30 pm Steering Committee Meeting


19 7:30 pm Stated Meeting











Contact Information





Jason Kinsolving: (618) 842-2675 or 


(618) 919-0480


Shawn Wells: (618) 599-2060


Sheldon Bunting: (618) 839-7041


Delman Bradshaw: (618) 516-1779


Dean Linder: (618) 516-1746


Dan Kinsolving: (618) 842-2675 or 


(618) 919-0477


Billy Simpson: (618) 599-6214


Don Walker: (618) 599-1616


Gregg Benskin: (618) 599-2699


Freddie Vaughan Jr.: (618) 842-9609


Ron Walker: (618) 599-1609


Joe Pearce: (618) 231-5323


Jason Barnhart: (618) 599-6436











